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Department of 
Justice/Bureau of 
Alcohol, Tobacco, 
Firearms, and 
Explosives

RIN 1140-AA42 Importation of 
Arms, Ammunition 
and Implements of 
War and Machine 
Guns, Destructive 
Devices, and 
Certain Other 
Firearms; 
Extending the Term 
of Import Permits

Notice proposing to amend the 
regulations of the Bureau of Alcohol, 
Tobacco, Firearms, and Explosives to 
extend the term of import permits for 
firearms, ammunition, and defense 
articles from 1 year to 2 years.

Summer 
2012

If the term of an import 
permit was extended to 2
years, ATF estimates 
that the number of 
permit applications 
would be reduced by 
half (4,500), resulting in 
annual industry savings 
of approximately 
$59,625 and agency 
savings of $571,320.

 
The NPRM was 
published in the 
Federal Register on 
February 6, 2012, 
and the comment 
period closed on 
May 7, 2012.  The 
Department is in 
the process of 
reviewing 
comments and 
developing a final 
rule.

The NPRM 
solicited 
comments on 
the 
Department's 
criteria for 
retrospective 
analysis, as 
derived from 
E.O. 13563.

Department of 
Justice/ Executive 
Office for 
Immigration 
Review

RIN 1125-AA71 Retrospective 
Regulatory Review 
Under E.O. 13563 
of 8 CFR Parts 
1003, 1103, 1211, 
1212, 1215, 1216, 
1235

Advance notice of future rulemaking 
concerning appeals of DHS decisions 
(8 C.F.R. part 1103), documentary 
requirements for aliens (8 C.F.R. parts 
1211 and 1212), control of aliens 
departing from the United States (8 
C.F.R. part 1215), procedures 
governing conditional permanent 
resident status (8 C.F.R. part 1216), 
and inspection of individuals applying 
for admission to the United States (8 
C.F.R. part 1235).  

2013 We cannot estimate the 
anticipated savings until 
we get feedback from 
the public on what the 
particular revisions 
should entail.

E.O. 12866 review 
has been completed
and the ANPRM is 
in final agency 
review awaiting 
Attorney General 
signature.  The 
Department 
expects to publish 
the ANPRM 
summer 2012.

 
The ANPRM 
solicits 
comments on 
the 
Department's 
criteria for 
retrospective 
analysis, as 
derived from 
E.O. 13563.
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